
 
 

The challenges of God’s plan 
 Two years ago I arrived at St Peter’s after a 
whirlwind year which culminated with my 
ordination as a Deacon in our Anglican church. I 
am still astonished at God’s plan for me. I knew 
God had a role for me in the church as early as 
my teenage confirmation; but at that age 
ordination of women was not a consideration.  
 It took another 40 years to put myself totally in 
God’s hands and follow this scary path. It is only with total trust 
that He knows what He is doing that I have accepted this next 
challenge. In St Peter’s and St Luke’s,  I have learned about the 
real meaning of relationship and hospitality. It is with huge 
gratitude I acknowledge your abundant love and support and 
praise God that He placed me amongst such beautiful, faithful 
people. I have learnt so much from you and been so privileged 
to work with Nick, Peg and Ken. It is with much sadness I leave 
here, but I know it is with your understanding support.  
 May you continue to know the strength of God’s love, the 
blessings of being held in God’s comforting arms, and to 
continue to proclaim God’s message of grace with hearty thanks 
in Upper Riccarton - Yaldhurst.          

~ Margaret      
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 23rd October 2022 
 
 

 Ordinary Sunday 30 
 to the Anglican Parish of               

Upper Riccarton-Yaldhurst 

Contact Us… 

Nick Mountfort, Vicar                          027 271 4909         
                                   vicar.stpeter@world-net.co.nz 
Margaret Neate, Curate                       021 173 3006 
Peg Riley, Associate Priest      021 311 304 
Shyuan Wong, Parish Administrator          348 5653 
Ethan Wilson-Bruce, Verger              021 082 99760  

Email: stpeter@world-net.co.nz 
PO Box 6088, Upper Riccarton, Christchurch  
 

Corin Murfitt, Vicar’s Warden                  348 8625 
Jo Winfield, Parishioners’ Warden  027 256 7205 

 

www.stpeterschurch.nz 
    www.facebook.com/stpeterschurchcorner 

Join us on Live Stream for our Sunday Service 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCaV6CL18TXIVfhsobuKDFRw 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCaV6CL18TXIVfhsobuKDFRw


  
 

Operation Christmas Child  
Between the Parish and the 
Preschool, we managed to donate 
just over 60 boxes this year.  
 

Plant Sale 
The Plant Sale held on Saturday the 
15th of October was a great success 
and we raised over $5,843. The 
plant sale team would like to 
heartily thank all those who have 
helped make this event thrive. 
Whether it's been potting up plants, 
helping with preparation for the 
day, helping on sale day or 
purchasing plants. The fantastic 
support we have received from the 
parishioners and community has 
been heart warming. We would also 
like to congratulate Sue Chappell, 
who was the winner of the raffle.  

~ Ann 
 

Firewood for Sale  
Ready split green silver birch 
firewood for sale at $40.00 per 
single axel low sided trailer, and 
$120.00 per single axel trailer with 
crate.  All other configurations by 
negotiation. Please ring Dennys on 
357 4204 to order.  Many thanks. 

~ Dennys 
 

Sunday Service Roster  
There is now limited number of 
hardcopies of the roster at the back 
of the church for those who need 
one. 
 
 

Christian Meditation 
For those interested in Christian 
Meditation a initial meeting will be 
held at St Peter’s on Tuesday 1

st
 

November at 7.30pm.  This will offer 
the opportunity to experience 
Christian meditation. 
A discussion will follow on whether 
people would like to continue to 
meet, and how often, and what the 
content of future sessions could be. 
For further queries please contact: 
Bobbi Laing ph: 02102845454 
 

          

 

Garage Sale  
Time is getting short before the 
Garage Sale on Saturday 29

th
 October 

9 am - 12 noon. 
Please consider helping with this 
event. There are opportunities on 
Thursday and Friday mornings to 
help set up and then price items. 
And then on the Saturday, it's full 
steam ahead until close of sale at 
around 12 noon.  Please put your 
name on the pages at the table at 
back of church or in the atrium.  
We will not accept any goods for sale 
after next Friday, 21

st
 October. Please 

bring them to the garage beside the 
hall.  Thank you.             ~ Jo Winfield 
      027 2567205 
 
 

Morning Tea 30th October 
 

Please could you bring a plate for 
Margaret Neate’s farewell morning 
tea on Sunday 30th October after 
9:30am service. 
It would be good to make it an 
occasion to remember for 
Margaret.                    Many thanks.   

~ Jo Winfield 
 
 

Parish Breakfast 
Saturday November 19

th
 at 8.30am - 

we will be holding a parish breakfast. 
The cost will be $15.00 a head and 
$10 children price, for full cooked 
breakfast. 
Speaker  Wayne Tucker on his time in 
China.  
You will need to book for this and a 
form will be available soon for you to 
complete .      ~Jo 
 

 

Defibrillator  

We are still needing $1030.00. 
Please talk to office or Nick. 
 
Labour Day 
Monday 24th October is Labour Day, 
the office will be closed. 
 
      



 

Sunday 23 Oct  
Family Church — 11:15am, Church   

Monday 24 Oct - Labour Day 
Office - closed  

Tuesday 25 Oct 
Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 
Staff Meeting — 9:15am, Atrium 
Exercise Class — 9:30am, Parish Hall 
Wednesday 26 Oct 

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel  

Wed Service — 10am, Church 

Mahjong Club —  1:30pm, York Room 

Vestry meeting - 7pm, Atrium 
 

Thursday  27 Oct 

Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 

Coffee & Chat — 10am, Atrium  

Choir — 7:30pm, Church 
 

Friday 28 Oct  
Morning Prayer — 9am, Chapel 
Garage Sale Team  — 9am, by the hall 
A-Team — 9am, by the hall 
Conversation English Class — 4:00pm,  
          Bowden Hall 
Family Orchestra — 6pm, Bowden Hall 
 
 

Saturday 29 Oct 
Garage Sale - 9am, Parish Hall  

Sunday 30 Oct  
Farewell  Margaret, with morning tea to 
follow - 9:30am, Church 

    This Week’s Diary 

 The preschool families         
responded generously to the 
Christmas Shoe Box appeal this 
year. On Wednesday this week 
Rev David Winfield and Leigh 
Craythorne came for the blessing 
of the boxes at preschool. 
 The children loved helping to 

carry the filled boxes out to the 
car, ready for delivery to the     
distribution centre. It’s wonderful 
to see the children so willing to 
help and it’s a great opportunity 
to  encourage our children to be 
mindful of those less fortunate in 
our world. 
 The year is racing by and it 

will be Christmas before we know 
it. Please save the date of 27th    
November for a Christmas         
celebration at preschool.   

       ~ Liz Orr 
stpeterspreschool@mcctrust.nz 

Ecumenical Prayer Service 

Wednesday 26th October at 7pm, Christ 
the King, 92 Greers Road. 
Parishioners are invited and welcome to 
join with the North Catholic Parish. The 
service is to celebrate our unity as 
Christians, to pray for deeper unity 
amongst us, and to pray for the people 
of our Country Aotearoa NZ. 



 St Peter’s Church 
  8am—Holy Communion 

9:30am—Holy Communion  
Family Church 

11:15am—Holy Communion   
 

Readings:   Jeremiah 14.7-10, 19-22 
      Psalm 84.1-7 
             2 Timothy 4.6-8, 16-18 
              Luke 18.9-14 
Sentence  
All who exalt themselves will be 
humbled, but all who humble them-
selves will be exalted. (Luke 18.14)  
 

Collect  
Let us pray to know our place:  
 

God of grace, 
you know no favourites, 
and show no partiality: 
grant us true humility, 
which puts us in our rightful place 
as beloved children of God; 
through Jesus Christ our Saviour.  
Amen 

 

Versicle and Response for Intercessions 
For all your love and goodness  
we give you thanks, O  God.  
 

Next Week’s Readings:   
  Isaiah 1: 10-18 
     Psalm 32: 1-7 
            2 Thessalonians 1: 1-4, 11-12  
             Luke 19: 1-10 

 For our mission partners… 
 Petersgate: 
 We pray for Petersgate as it be-
gins the process of changing its 
computer database, and ask that 
God would grant everyone patience 
and persistence during the transi-
tion. 

 Preschool:  
 For 2 new enrolments each week  
 For wisdom and creativity as we 

finalise Christmas planning   
 

Youth in our Parish:  
Sunday School: For the Lord to 

help the children with under-
standing so they can know the 
Lord from the lesson.  

Intermediate: For the Lord to have 
a special encounter with youth 
who are lost and seeking for a   
real God experience. 

 

 For those in need of prayer,            
especially Bobbity, Jim C, Helen,  
Maureen D, Anne J, Elizabeth C,     
Alison R, Ken B, Neville, Irene Ch, 
Helen E, Anne & John S,  Carole & 
Ian B, Marlene, Daniel, Winifred,   
Fiona G, Marie T, Irvine K, Nesta B, 
Marlene and Brian, and any others 
on our hearts and minds. 
 

NORTHWEST CHRISTCHURCH  
Vicar: The Rev’d Joanne Latham  
The Rev’d Julie-Anne Jones (Terry)  
The Rev’d Lynne Walker (Murray)  
The Rev’d Bernard Walker (Bernie)  
OPAWA-ST MARTINS  
Vicar: The Rev’d Canon Ben Truman 
(Johannah)  
The Anglican Missions Board and 
Staff  
Executive Officer: Mr Michael Hart-
field   

Prayer Focus Worship Details 












